NC BoS CoC Lived Expertise Advisory Council (LEAC) meeting 5/16/24 
Attendance:  Melissa Hewitt, Karen Carroll, Annah Carter, Von Marie Nixson, Laurel Benfield (Staff), Elliot Rhodes (Staff), Mia Philips (Staff)
Introductions: 
Staff and LEAC members introduced themselves, including Mia Phillips who is new to the NCCEH staff. 
LEAC Leadership and SC representation: 
Laurel proposed that the group needs to decide on a leadership structure for the LEAC, and that there is still an open seat on the Steering Committee for someone with lived expertise. Laurel noted that being a chair of the LEAC would involve regular communication with Laurel, agenda planning, and facilitating LEAC meetings. Steering Committee members meet monthly and must commit to attending at least 75% of meetings annually. After a discussion, the group unanimously elected Co-chairs – Melissa Hewitt & Karen Carroll to be both co-chairs of the LEAC for a 6 month trial period, and for Karen to join Melissa on the Steering Committee for the remainder of 2024. Laurel will add a vote to the steering committee agenda for the month of June, and will add Karen to the Steering Committee email list for future updates.  
Bringing It Home: 
Laurel noted that members for the NC Office of Recovery and Resiliency (NCORR) have requested to attend a LEAC meeting and discuss the launch of Back@Home BoS and to seek further guidance from the LEAC for future implementation. The LEAC agreed to host NCORR representatives and have added them to the June agenda. Laurel will convey the invitation. 
Follow up on Region 13 CBoR presentation: 
Von Nixon presented further information on the Region 13 Committee meetings and an ivitation for the LEAC to present the Client Bill of Rights. Region 13 meets in person every other month, but the next virtual meeting won’t be until September. Von to send schedule to Laurel, NCCEH on agenda for September 20 virtual. 10am, third Fridays.
Future Strategy: 
The group discussed strategies to continue to grow their impact and reach additional members. How to implement ideas/feedback, regional committee vs. Subcommittee. Goals included: 
· More interaction with people currently experiencing homelessness.
· Ensuring providers are doing what they say they’re doing.
· Listening sessions (including with people who have recently become housed)
June 26 in-person Steering Committee meeting:  
Laurel informed the group that they have been invited to a 6/26/24 in-person meeting of the Steering Committee. Further details would be coming

